
Suggestions to Support Diverse Abilities 

 

INCLUSIVE TEACHING PRACTICES: MULTIPLICATION/DIVISION 

 

LT Level  
Cognition 

 
Motor 

 

 
Sensory 

 

 
Communication 
 

 
Social Emotional 
 

Nonquantitative 
Sharer: 

Foundations 
 
 
 

Focus on 
sharing to teach 
multiplication 
and division at 
this 
developmental 
level, using 
songs and 
rhymes to build 
connections. 

 

Monitor that all 
toys/materials are 
physically accessible 
for children who are 
mobile and those 
who are not yet 
mobile. 
 

Provide young 
children with a range 
of textured 
toys/materials that 
are safe for them to 
explore orally. 

Use animated facial 
expressions and 
vocal tone to help 
engage children 
with the activity. 

Bring items of 
interest close to 
your face to 
engage the child 
and encourage 
joint attention. 

Model curiosity for 
about sharing and 
any specific actions 
you would like to 
see the child 
accomplish. 

 
If a child is not yet 
reaching 
independently for 
items, place the 
items in the child’s 
hand one at a time. 
 
 

Some children might 
benefit from 
kinesthetic input, 
such as being 
bounced on the 
teacher’s lap during 
an activity. 
 

Read children’s 
nonverbal cues 
for when they 
may need a 
break or are 
ready to move 
on to a new 
activity. 

 

Typically, 
sharing does 
not come 
naturally at 
this age. Make 
sure children 
have their own 
toys to 
practice 
sharing 
without 
arguments. 

Beginning Grouper 
and Distributive 
Sharer 

 

Use highly 
motivating 
materials so 
children truly 
care about 
equality/fairness, 
such as food or a 
favorite set of 
toys. 

 

If possible, 
incorporate 
movement to 
encourage brain-
body connections. 
For children with 
physical 
impairments, 
integrate seated 
movements. 
 

Utilize materials that 
have a stark contrast 
in color (i.e, 
black/white or 
red/yellow) for very 
young children or for 
children with a visual 
impairment. 
 

Provide ample 
wait time before 
intervening. 
Watch for any 
non-verbal 
communication 
attempts, 
including 
pointing. 

 

Pair students up 
in twos to provide 
each student with 
a positive peer 
model and a 
designated 
sharing partner. 

 
 
 

Grouper and 
Distributive Sharer 

 

Offer a concrete 
target for children 
to divide shared 
manipulatives onto 
(i.e., paper plate), 
helping them to 
clarify and 
organize visual 
stimuli. 
 

Use manipulatives of 
varying sizes to 
accommodate 
different levels of 
fine motor 
development. 
 
 

Offer a quiet retreat 
area in the 
classroom for 
children to re-
regulate their bodies 
as needed (*note: 
this should always be 
positive and not 
used as a time-out 
corner). 

Narrate your 
actions and the 
child’s actions to 
teach 
foundational 
vocabulary in 
proper contexts, 
such as some, all, 
equal, etc. 
 

 
 

Give students 
time to explore 
new materials 
before starting 
the activity, to 
decrease 
distraction over 
their novelty. 
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Concrete Modeler 
x/÷ 

 
 

Model 
different 
strategies that 
children can 
use, such as 
grouping and 
counting all for 
multiplication 
problems. 

 
 

Implement planned, 
timed movement 
breaks, such as a 
“GoNoodle” video. 

Provide 
manipulatives that 
appeal to multiple 
senses, offering a 
variety of textures. 
 

Ensure that the 
transition to a new 
activity has fully 
completed and 
children are 
engaged before 
giving any 
instructions. 
 

Have a rotating 
special helper set 
up/clean up the 
activity, promoting 
ownership and 
confidence with the 
task. 

 

      

 
 
 
  

LT Level  
Cognition 

 

 
Motor 

 

 
Sensory 

 

 
Communication 

 

 
Social Emotional 

 
Parts and 
Wholes x/÷ 

 

Keep learning 
concrete at this 
level, color-coding 
manipulatives as 
needed to 
represent different 
components 
visually. 
 

For children with fine 
motor challenges, 
add Velcro or tape to 
materials to keep 
them from 
scattering. 
 

Take note of 
children’s unique 
sensory needs and 
provide the necessary 
supports for them to 
do their best (i.e., 
noise cancelling 
headphones, 
classroom lighting 
preferences, sensory 
breaks, etc.). 

Break down oral 
instructions into 
smaller chunks, 
using fewer words, 
and frequently 
checking for 
understanding.  
 

Prioritize group 
activities, 
encouraging 
children to 
discuss their 
thoughts and 
collaborate with 
peers. 

Skip Counter 
x/÷ 

 
Children with 
executive 
functioning 
difficulties may 
need visual 
supports to keep 
track of their 
place/progress, 
such as with skip 
counting. 

 

Make sure children 
can comfortably 
reach any materials 
(both sitting and 
standing), without 
hunching over or 
standing on tiptoes. 
 
 

Ensure that children 
with hearing or visual 
needs sit closest to 
the teacher. When 
speaking, face them 
so they can read your 
lips (during the 
pandemic - wear a 
clear mask). 
 
 

Allow for nonverbal 
participation, such 
as the use of 
response cards. 
 

 
Trial and error is key 
at this level. 
Positively reinforce 
children’s actions and 
attempts 
throughout the 
activity. 
 

Deriver x/÷ 

 
 

Encourage children 
to rely on their 
knowledge of fact 
families to solve 
multiplication 
problems. Review 
fact families 
beforehand as 
needed. 

 
Provide adaptive 
pencil grips and 
other fine motor 
supports to ensure 
all students can 
participate. 

Provide 
multisensory 
learning and 
response 
opportunities 
(i.e., tactile, 
auditory, visual, 
etc). 

 

If children have a 
difficult time 
explaining their 
thinking verbally, 
allow them to 
visualize their 
thoughts (i.e., 
drawing) instead. 
 
 

Give  
immediate and 
specific feedback 
during. Focus less on 
the child being 
“smart” and more on 
the specific ways 
they worked hard to 
achieve their goals. 
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Array 
Quantifier/ 
Problem 
Solver, 
 
Partitive 
Divisor 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Ask the child to 
“teach” the 
concept to you, in 
order to assess 
their level of 
understanding. 
 

 
Some children might 
benefit from a tablet 
or other 
technological 
support, particularly 
for writing or 
drawing. 
 

For visual learners, 
create a video model 
of what is expected 
during the activity. 
Provide clear, explicit 
instructions. 
 
 

Use open-ended 
questions during 
group discussion to 
encourage a deeper 
level of thinking. 
 

Flexibly group 
children with a 
range of 
knowledge on the 
concept, to 
promote peer 
modeling and 
collaboration. 

 

Allot extra time for 
children to work on 
activities. 
 

Offer flexible seating 
options for children 
to find what suits 
their needs best. 
 

An angled 
workspace/slant 
board can help 
decrease visual glare 
on the paper when 
writing out 
multiplication and 
division problems. 
 

Repeat a student’s 
answer or question 
back to them, to 
ensure there is no 
miscommunication. 
 

To help build 
confidence, prioritize 
the concepts 
themselves over 
“getting the right 
answer.” 
 

 
      

 


